FOOD & BEVERAGE MEETING
MARCH 12, 2019

o ‘6_:‘00 pm

Attendance: Penny Scroggins, David Chilcote, Gloria Dobbs, Matt Gray and Phyllis Carr.
Meeting called to order by Gloria at 6:06 p.m.

David made a motion to approve the minutes from the February 12, 2019 meeting as presented, Penny
seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Election of Officers — Penny made a motion for Gloria Dobbs for President and David Chilcote as Vice-
President. Matt seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Phyllis advised the Commission that the Town Park Commission has mentioned having the burning
bushes at the Washington Street parking lot be removed and replaced with a non-invasive type of bush.

Dave made a motion to have Phyllis check into pricing for the removal & replanting of the bushes, Penny
seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Review of the financial information that was requested at the February meeting. Penny asked if they
could get the start out funds of the years given to show what the Commission started with each year.
Phyllis advised she would ask Brenda when she returned. If possible, the Commission may want to
increase the percentage towards new sidewalks.

Jane Ellis with the CVB present. Jane presented the draft maps for the map stands through out Town.
She would like the Commission to review the maps and make any changes needed. Suggestion of adding
points of interest for kids. After the review and approval from the Commission, Jane will send the maps
in for printing in May, proof again in June and have them ready to install by August 1, 2019.

Phyllis advised of the quote from Robb Besosa to do the map stand clean up and installing of the maps
versus the quote from 360 Group. Penny made a motion to go with Robb Besosa’s quote, Matt
seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Motor Coach parking was discussed. Possibly checking with Andrew Tilton to see how much he would
charge per month to have the buses park there.

Dena Patrick asked if the Commission could replace the Free Public Parking directional signs with a
bfighter colored sign? She feels this would attract more attention to the free parking areas versus the
pay parking areas. Discussion of the possibility of having the signs in the shape of leaves, such as the
leaves the Arts & Entertainment had for certain businesses. Penny to get contact number to Phyllis.

With nothing further to discuss, Penny made a motion to adjourn, David seconded the motion. Motion
carried. Meeting adjourned at 6:59 p.m.
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